## WELDA RURAL HIGH SCHOOL

CLASS A

EDUCATION FOR CITIZENSHIP

LEE CORDER, PRINCIPAL

WELDA, KANSAS

2-3-45

Dr. F. C. Allen, Director of Physical Ed., University of Kansas, Lawrence, Kansas.

Dear Dr. Allen:

Thank you for your thoughtful letter of January 31. Mrs. Corder and I would have liked very much to have been at the Kansas State game but we had a high school game at home on the same night.

However, we were with you in thought every minute and I slipped away from the high school long enough to get to a radio to get the report on the K. U. game. I was very happy when I heard the announcer say that K. U. had pulled into a first place tie in the Big Six race by defeating Kansas State.

You and the boys are to be congratulated on the splendid perforance you have shown. I knew the Kansas State game would be a thriller. Dean called me after the game and told me about it. He thought it was a great game.

We are planning to see the Oklahoma and Missouri games and here is wishing you and the boys the greatest luck in the world in these and the remaining games. Let's see Kansas win another Big Six Championship. I believe you will do it.

With the best of luck and success, I am

Sincerely yours,

Lee Corder.